
 

 

                  
Newsletter – End of Spring Term/April 2024 

SCHOOL NEWS 

 

 
  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
 
Thank you to those of you who attended the planned parent consultation meetings last week. They were well 
attended, and feedback has been that they were a positive experience and a good opportunity to discuss the progress 
of each pupil. After the Easter break, Mrs Bendall is meeting parents to discuss individual SEND needs of pupils. If you 
weren’t able to attend the parent consultation meetings, then please reach out to arrange a discussion time.  
 
Earlier this month, I was fortunate to take the Year 6 pupils on their residential to Norfolk Lakes. The week away was 
full of many highs and it allowed the pupils to develop their team building and resilience skills. We all participated in 
many activities including kayaking, raft building, caving and climbing. A standout activity for me was the raft building- 
they all had to work together as a team to build and secure the materials and then, the fun part was testing it on the 
water! It was built well and we all managed to manoeuvre around the lake and then jump into the cold but refreshing 
water to end the session.  
 
We wish you a restful holiday, and we hope the weather is kind to allow opportunities to explore out and about. If you 
are visiting the local area, don’t forget to visit Hughenden Manor to see the Mythical Creature displays and be sure to 
spot Alexa’s Jewelled Serpent.  
 
We wish you a happy Easter for those celebrating this weekend, and Eid Mubarak to those who will be celebrating Eid 
during the start of this month. As part of these celebrations, we will be holding an Eid Mufti on Friday 19th April.  
 
Thank you again for your continued support, and if you have any questions or queries, then please do reach out to us 
to discuss.  
 
 
Kind regards,  
 
 
Mrs. Katherine Mann  
Headteacher 

  

 

Hughenden Primary School 

 
Enrich – Inspire - Ignite 



23th March-7th - April Exciting National Trust Competition  
Thank you to all who entered the National Trust Mythical Creature 
Competition - each pupil who entered will be bringing home their entrance 
voucher. One winning design from each year group was chosen and then, 
the artist selected the overall school winner.  
 

The artist was absolutely thrilled by the creativity and imagination displayed in the submissions received 
from us. The owner of the winning design (chosen by Mrs Mann) will have their design turned into an 8m x 
4m work of art by artist Dan Wilson. This will be installed on a trail around the property. 
 
After careful consideration, the selected design representing our school is The Jewelled Serpent by Alexa. It 
truly captured the essence of Easter and had great descriptive language in the descriptions. Also, every child 
who enters will receive a family pass to Hughenden Manor for 2nd-5th April to see the trail for yourselves!  
You can visit the Easter trail: 23th March-7th April 
 
RED Nose Day  
Thank you to everyone who contributed to RED Nose Day, we raised £534 
which we will be sending to the charity on the school’s behalf.  

 
SEND provision  
Mrs Bendall is our new Inclusion Manager, if you feel your child needs additional 
support and would benefit from meeting to discuss this further then please let the 
office know.  Appointments have been set up for parents whose children are on 
the SEN Register to book a SEN appointment with Mrs Bendall on eschools, please 

book in the same way you did for parents evening. 
 
16th April – Foundation School Places Offered 
It’s the time of the year where children moving up to secondary school will just have had their school place 
offer.   Also, for those little ones starting their school journey into Reception / Foundation in September, 
those families will be offered a school place on 16th April. For More information please visit: 
Buckinghamshire.gov.uk/schools or familyinfo.buckinghamshire.gov.uk 
 
Name Labels 
Please can we ask that all belongings are labelled with the child’s name, ideally the stick-on labels as we have 
had a few with faded details that we are unable to read. Labelled items will be returned to the correct child 
as soon as they are found.  

Street Dancing 
Please remember to sign up to the new and exciting 
Street Dance Club. Just to note a slight amendment 
to the poster, that the new street dance class will 
be open to foundation to year 6. Spaces will be 
limited so please book a spot before its full by 
emailing: nsgperformingarts@gmail.com 
Start date: Tuesday 16th April - 9th July 
Drop Off 

Please can we ask parents to be mindful when dropping off or collecting children that the road and school 
roundabout should be driven around slowly as it has been brought to our attention that these rules are not 
always being followed. As a school it is important that we put the safety of our children first. The disabled 
bay is strictly reserved for the family’s that have disabilities so that they can access the school in a safe 
manor.  Only parents who have been issued with parking passes should be parking on site. 

file://///HPS.Internal/Shares$/Admin%20Office%20Only/Newsletters/Newsletters%202023%20-%202024/Buckinghamshire.gov.uk/schools
file://///HPS.Internal/Shares$/Admin%20Office%20Only/Newsletters/Newsletters%202023%20-%202024/familyinfo.buckinghamshire.gov.uk


Religious Codes 
A polite reminder that only one day can be allocated as religious observance for celebrating 
other religious celebrations per term. Please can we ask parent to email to confirm the date 
they will be celebrating so we can mark this on their attendance.  
 
 

Money Raised for the PTFA  
I am pleased to let you know that the PTFA Funding Request for year 4 has gone 
towards: 
4x A2 Waterproof Snap Frames 
10x Chess Sets  
Netball Posts  
Netball Junior Class Sets 

 
Thank you to everyone that has contributed and raised funds, it allows each class 
to purchase additional items that will enrich their learning.  
 

Drowning Prevention Week - 15th - 22nd June 2024  
With the Summer term coming up and family’s going on holidays, taking a moment to read through the 
safety guideline to staying safe around water could help save a life.  The RNLI hold Drowning Prevention 

Week 15th – 22nd June. The RLSS has a proud history 
of helping to reducing the number of lives lost to 
drowning. Anywhere there is water, there is a risk of 
drowning especial for children.  
 

 Take time to review safety notices 

 Always look out for potential hazards. 

 Never use inflatables in open water – although 
they look fun, inflatable water toys can quickly 
get caught in the wind and be blown out to sea. 

 Be sure everyone in your group knows who to 
call in an emergency.  If you are abroad, be sure 
you know the correct number to call. 

 Make sure the whole family knows basic water 
safety and what to do if they find themselves in 
the water unexpectedly.  

 

 
 
 

Anywhere there is water there is risk of drowning, 
especially for children. 

   

https://www.rlss.org.uk/pages/category/drowning-prevention-week-campaign


  
DIARY DATES 2024 
 

29th March 2024 Easter Holidays 29th March – 12th April  

15th April 2024 Start of Summer term  

16th April 2024 Foundation Odds Farm Trip 

17th April 2024 SEN Parents Appointment KS1 

18th April 2024 SEN Parents Appointment KS2 

19th April 2024 EID Mufti Day  

25th April 2024 PTFA Meeting 7.30pm Year 3 classroom 

26th April 2024 PTFA Red & White Baked Goods for St Georges Day 3.15pm 50p 

29th April 2024 Echoes RAH Year 5 

11th May 2024 PTFA Parents Quiz Night, School Hall 7.30 – 10pm 

17th May 2024 PTFA Popcorn Sale 3.15pm 50p 

22nd May 2024 PTFA Spring Disco KS1 3.30 – 4.30 AND KS2 5 – 6pm 

24th May 2024 Inset Day – School Closed 

27th May 2024 May Half Term 27th – 31st May  

3rd June 2024 Smiles at School – Class Photos and Year 6 Leavers 

5th June 2024 Wise Mosque visit – Year 5 

13th June 2024 PTFA Meeting 7.30pm Year 3 classroom 

24th June 2024 Traveling Book Fair Arrives 24th June - 1st July  

28th June 2024 PTFA Ice Pops Sale 3.15pm 50p 

Saturday 29th June 2024 Hughenden Village Day – CANCELLED BY ORGANISERS 

2nd July 2024 Transition Day  

3rd July 2024 Transition Day 

5th July 2024 Inset Day – School Closed 

15th July 2024 Reports to Parents 
Bikeability Year 5/6 15th – 17th July  

19th July 2024 Whole school Colour Run – further details to follow 
Ice Cream Sale PTFA 3.15pm 50p 

23rd July 2024 Last day of Term 1.30 finish 



 



 
 



Street Dance - Open to Foundation to Year 6 
Just to note a slight amendment to the poster, that the new street dance class will be open to foundation to 
year 6.   

   







 



 



 





 


